Christine Brennan

From:

Bord

Sent:

Monday 23 March 2020 11:14

To:

SIDS

Cc:

Kieran Doherty

Subject:

FW: Frank's draft submission re Merlin & Marsh Fritillary

Categories:

Last Date

From: frank doyle <dolittledo@hotmail.com>

Sent: Saturday 21 March 2020 17:50

To: bord@pleanale.ie

Subject: Fw: Frank's draft submission re Merlin & Marsh Fritillary

for att. of Kieran Sommers.

From: Elizabeth Davidson < elizabethmccdavidson@gmail.com >

Sent: Saturday 21 March 2020 16:52

To: John Kenny < johnkennybl@gmail.com >

Subject: Frank's draft submission re Merlin & Marsh Fritillary

Cockadoodledo Killakee Road

Dear Kieran,

This is part of my submission in relation to the Bord's request for Further Information from South Dublin County Council and Coillte in relation to their joint development application your reference JA0040 I would highlight part submission because of restrictions imposed by Government closing libraries, where I would normally read SDCC's Further Information document and get my printing done.

I was guided/diverted by the Bord to go to SDCC offices to read their in-house copy but was advised that this would not be a good idea as others were directed there too and the idea that other people licking their fingers and turning pages might be exactly where one would become infected by the coronavirus.

In relation to the subject in hand: J0040 my observations are as follows:

1 in relation to the Merlin Survey I was more than surprised that only one merlin was seen by the survey team. Having said that I can't see that they noted if the one spotted was carrying prey or not. In relation to the Merlin prey species mainly Skylark and Meadow pipit the survey team did not take into account all the Mountain fires that occurred on or around the mountain SACs is in 2017, 2018, and 2019. See the paper reports to be the 25th February 2019 and June 28, 2019.

These fires destroyed the nest of both the Skylark and the Meadow pipit and any that would have survived then have no insects to feed on when the young hatched out if any did hatch out. Insect population was also destroyed by these fires. So they would not have been food for Merlin Skylark or Meadow pipit.

Note chapter on biodiversity 6.22

Other species recorded on the Merlin survey – there are no Skylark on Meadow pipit recorded. They also noted that 1 Merlin was possibly breeding so they cannot discount and say for certain that there were no breeding Merlin in or

around the SAC area. I would suggest that the Merlin breeding population have moved temporarily to locations where there is prey species to feed their young on. This might be further out into the mountains or down the mountains into the other available nesting territory where there is available private forestry and more abundant prey species and will return to their previous breeding grounds when skylark and pipit populations return/recover. The breeding hen Harrier would also be affected by the above observation in regard to prey species .

See chapter 6 biodiversity 6.2.12

In relation to Marsh fritillary butterfly

The fields north and east of the Hellfire Club contain high densities of Devil's Bit Scabious the favoured food plant of the Marsh Fritillary listed as Annex 11 of the Habitats Directive.

A survey was undertaken in this area to check for March fritillary larval (caterpillar) webs on September 19 2019. These fields belong to me folio 4827E Land Registry.

I did not give permission nor was I asked for permission for any survey to be carried. This would amount to trespass by the said survey team. No Health and Safety plan regarding their safety and the safety of my animals on the lands i.e. one 5year old mature bull, eight cows with calves at foot, which they are inclined to protect when confronted by strangers, three horses also present.

My good neighbour also has land bordering on the Hellfire Club with Devil's Bit Scabious. His land may also have been surveyed but did not know, nor was he approached about by anyone about a survey. The survey team would have had to climb over my fence to gain access to my field causing damage to wire and possibly posts as well as upsetting my animals. If South Dublin County Council and Coillte cannot control their own agents from climbing over fences and trespass how do you suppose they can control the threefold increase in visitor numbers they are predicting?

Another local observation - over the last weeks and the arrival of the coronavirus the numbers of people coming to the mountains to walk has increased two fold. They Hellfire carpark has been full as have been Pine Forest car park and Cruagh car park. The people who could not get parking in these carparks ventured further into the mountains and parked on the roadside out on the Featherbed, Old Military Road that cuts through the SAC. they then proceeded to walk across the SAC, play on the verges of the SAC this just proves that increased number of people visitors will end up on the SACsPeople have been ignoring Garda cones, white lines and signage regarding parking on the road ways at the Hellfire Club, Pine Forest and Cruagh. Mitigation signage would not work across SAC areas, people will ignore them. There probably will be increasing local numbers visiting the mountains. So the idea to invite 300,000 tourists is complete madness.

My conclusion is to date with my limited access to the Further Information document produced by SDCC and Coillte (limited because of the coronavirus emerging restrictions) is that yet again I see SDCC and Coillte have yet again for the second and third time failed to produce what the Bord have asked of them - how many chances do you get? They will never be able to prove that this proposal planning application will not have adverse affect on Biodiversity animals birds and the general well-being of the Dublin Mountains. Further mention information to come if requested Thanking you Frank Doyle Actual PS please see attached letter from Conor Daly of the forestry company confirming the presence of the Marsh fritillary butterfly. Devils bit scabious is also present within the boundaries of the hellfire club and not documented as far as I can see by the further information request. See the month of August in the save the hellfire 2020 calendar for photo photo taken by local resident Ali McKeever.

Frank Doyle

Get Outlook for iOS

Christine Brennan

From:

Bord

Sent:

Monday 23 March 2020 11:14

To:

SIDS

Cc:

Kieran Doherty

Subject:

FW: submission re 06sJA0040

Follow Up Flag:

Follow up

Flag Status:

Completed

Categories:

Last Date

From: frank doyle <dolittledo@hotmail.com>

Sent: Saturday 21 March 2020 18:06

To: Bord

Subject: submission re 06s.JA0040

Frank Doyle

Cockadoodledo,

Killakee road

Rathfarnham,

Dublin 16

21/03/2020

Dear Kieran,

This is part of my submission in relation to the Bord's request for Further Information from South Dublin County Council and Coillte in relation to their joint development application your reference JA0040 I would highlight part submission because of restrictions imposed by Government closing libraries, where I would normally read SDCC's Further Information document and get my printing done.

I was guided/diverted by the Bord to go to SDCC offices to read their in-house copy but was advised that this would not be a good idea as others were directed there too and the idea that other people licking their fingers and turning pages might be exactly where one would become infected by the coronavirus.

In relation to the subject in hand: J0040 my observations are as follows:

1 in relation to the Merlin Survey I was more than surprised that only one merlin was seen by the survey team. Having said that I can't see that they noted if the one spotted was carrying prey or not. In relation to the Merlin prey species mainly Skylark and Meadow pipit the survey team did not take into

account all the Mountain fires that occurred on or around the mountain SACs is in 2017, 2018, and 2019. See the paper reports to be the 25th February 2019 and June 28, 2019.

These fires destroyed the nest of both the Skylark and the Meadow pipit and any that would have survived then have no insects to feed on when the young hatched out if any did hatch out. Insect population was also destroyed by these fires. So they would not have been food for Merlin Skylark or Meadow pipit.

Note chapter on biodiversity 6.22

Other species recorded on the Merlin survey – there are no Skylark on Meadow pipit recorded. They also noted that 1 Merlin was possibly breeding so they cannot discount and say for certain that there were no breeding Merlin in or around the SAC area. I would suggest that the Merlin breeding population have moved temporarily to locations where there is prey species to feed their young on. This might be further out into the mountains or down the mountains into the other available nesting territory where there is available private forestry and more abundant prey species and will return to their previous breeding grounds when skylark and pipit populations return/recover. The breeding hen Harrier would also be affected by the above observation in regard to prey species .

In relation to Marsh fritillary butterfly

See chapter 6 biodiversity 6.2.12

The fields north and east of the Hellfire Club contain high densities of Devil's Bit Scabious the favoured food plant of the Marsh Fritillary listed as Annex 11 of the Habitats Directive.

A survey was undertaken in this area to check for March fritillary larval (caterpillar) webs on September 19 2019. These fields belong to me folio 4827E Land Registry.

I did not give permission nor was I asked for permission for any survey to be carried. This would amount to trespass by the said survey team. No Health and Safety plan regarding their safety and the safety of my animals on the lands i.e. one 5year old mature bull, eight cows with calves at foot, which they are inclined to protect when confronted by strangers, three horses also present.

My good neighbour also has land bordering on the Hellfire Club with Devil's Bit Scabious. His land may also have been surveyed but did not know, nor was he approached about by anyone about a survey. The survey team would have had to climb over my fence to gain access to my field causing damage to wire and possibly posts as well as upsetting my animals. If South Dublin County Council and Coillte cannot control their own agents from climbing over fences and trespass how do you suppose they can control the threefold increase in visitor numbers they are predicting?

Another local observation - over the last weeks and the arrival of the coronavirus the numbers of people coming to the mountains to walk has increased two fold. They Hellfire carpark has been full as have been Pine Forest car park and Cruagh car park. The people who could not get parking in these carparks ventured further into the mountains and parked on the roadside out on the Featherbed, Old Military Road that cuts through the SAC, they then proceeded to walk across the SAC, play on the verges of the SAC this just proves that increased number of people visitors will end up on the SACsPeople have been ignoring Garda cones, white lines and signage regarding parking on the road ways at the Hellfire Club, Pine Forest and Cruagh. Mitigation signage would not work across SAC areas, people will ignore them. There probably will be increasing local numbers visiting the mountains. So the idea to invite 300,000 tourists is complete madness.

My conclusion is to date with my limited access to the Further Information document produced by SDCC and Coillte (limited because of the coronavirus emerging restrictions) is that yet again I see SDCC and Coillte have yet again for the second and third time failed to produce what the Bord have

asked of them - how many chances do you get? They will never be able to prove that this proposal planning application will not have adverse affect on Biodiversity animals birds and the general well-being of the Dublin Mountains. Further mention information to come if requested Thanking you Frank Doyle Actual PS please see attached letter from Conor Daly of the forestry company confirming the presence of the Marsh fritillary butterfly. Devils bit scabious is also present within the boundaries of the hellfire club and not documented as far as I can see by the further information request. See the month of August in the save the hellfire 2020 calendar for photo photo taken by local resident Ali McKeever.

Yours etc

Frank Doye

Cockadoodledo Killakee Road Rathfarnham Dublin 16 23 March 2020

Dear Kieron

This is part of my submission in relation to the Bord's request for Further Information from South Dublin County Council and Coillte in relation to their joint development application your reference JA0040

I would highlight part submission because of restrictions imposed by Government closing libraries, where I would normally read SDCC's Further Information document and get my printing done.

I was guided/diverted by the Bord to go to SDCC offices to read their inhouse copy but was advised that this would not be a good idea as others were directed there too and the idea that other people licking their fingers and turning pages might be exactly where one would become infected by the coronavirus.

In relation to the subject in hand: J0040 my observations are as follows:

1. In relation to the Merlin Survey

I was more than surprised that the survey team saw only one Merlin. Having said that I can't see that they noted if the one spotted was carrying prey or not. In relation to the Merlin prey species mainly Skylark and Meadow pipit the survey team did not take into account all the Mountain fires that occurred on or around the mountain SACs is in 2017, 2018, and 2019. See the paper reports to be the 25th February 2019 and June 28, 2019.

These fires destroyed the nest of both the Skylark and the Meadow pipit and any that would have survived then have no insects to feed on when the young hatched out if any did hatch out. Insect population was also destroyed by these fires. So they would not have been food for Merlin Skylark or Meadow pipit.

Note chapter on biodiversity 6.22
Other species recorded on the Merlin survey – there are no Skylark on Meadow pipit recorded.

They also noted that 1 Merlin was possibly breeding so they cannot discount and say for certain that there were no breeding Merlin in or around the SAC area

I would suggest that the Merlin breeding population have moved temporarily to locations where there is prey species to feed their young on. This might be further out into the mountains or down the mountains into the other available nesting territory where there is available private forestry and more abundant prey species and will return to their previous breeding grounds when skylark and pipit populations return/recover

The breeding hen Harrier would also be affected by the above observation in regard to prey species.

2. In relation to Marsh Fritillary butterfly

See chapter 6 biodiversity 6.2.12

The fields north and east of the Hellfire Club contain high densities of Devil's Bit Scabious the favoured food plant of the Marsh Fritillary listed as Annex 11 of the Habitats Directive. A survey was undertaken in this area to check for March fritillary larval (caterpillar) webs on September 19 2019

These fields belong to me folio 4827E land registry

I did not give permission nor was I asked for permission for any survey to be carried. This would amount to trespass by the said survey team. No Health and Safety plan regarding their safety and the safety of my animals on the lands i.e. one 5year old mature bull, eight cows with calves at foot, which they are inclined to protect when confronted by strangers, three horses also present.

My good neighbour also has land bordering on the Hellfire Club with Devil's Bit Scabious. His land may also have been surveyed but did not know, nor was he approached about by anyone about a survey.

The survey team would have had to climb over my fence to gain access to my field causing damage to wire and possibly posts as well as upsetting my animals.

If South Dublin County Council and Coillte cannot control their own agents from climbing over fences and trespass how do you suppose they can control the threefold increase in visitor numbers they are predicting?

	AN BORD PLEANÁLA
	2 3 MAR 2020
	LTR DATEDFROM
١	LDG-
	ABP-

3.On the subject of Sika Deer

There is a huge population of Sika deer in Massy's woods and the Hellfire Club

The deer cross the road between Massy's and Hellfire at a location marked X on attached map. Drawing no: 1639/PA/904/A attached.

I cannot se anywhere in the Further Information document that this crossing point has been documented or considered. In the proposed plan this area will be fenced cutting off a natural corridor for the deer to gain access to their habitats in Massy's Wood and Hellfire Club.

In the same are approximately 100 metres from the proposed centre there are two deer rutting pools, which the deer use at breeding time October/November. See map-drawing 1639/PA/904/A attached

The developers plan to put a walkers footpath straight through one of these rutting pools destroying it. Again I cannot see anywhere in the EIA that this has been noted, documented or accessed. This area has a high density of replanted (by Coillte) under licence of oak, silver birch and larch, which provides great, cover habitat for the deer and other species.

Al or most of these trees it would seem will be removed to facilitate the Visitors Centre, footpaths and the footbridge crossing into Massy's, another example of creative destruction by Coillte and the Council.

There is also a spring well in the same location see attached map /plan no: 1639/PA/904?A
Will this well also be destroyed?

Another local observation

Over the last weeks and the arrival of the coronavirus the numbers of people coming to the mountains as work has increased two fold. The Hellfire car park has been full as has been Pine Forest car park and Cruagh. The people who could not get parking on these car parks ventured further into the mountains and parked on the roadside out on the Featherbed, Old Military Road that cuts through the SAC. They then proceeded to walk across the SAC; play on the verges of the SAC the proves that increased number of people visitors will end up on the SACs

People have been ignoring Garda cones, white lines and signage regarding parking on the roadways at the Hellfire Club, Pine Forest and Cruagh.

Mitigation signage would not work across SAC areas/TpBople will ignore

LDG-	
ABP-	
71121	

them. There probably will be increasing local numbers visiting the mountains. So the idea to invite 300,000 tourists is complete madness.

My conclusion is to date with my limited access to the Further Information document produced by SDCC and Coillte (limited because of the coronavirus emerging restrictions) is that yet again I see SDCC and Coillte have yet again for the second and third time failed to produce what the Bord have asked of them - how many chances do you get? They will never be able to prove that this proposal planning application will not have adverse affect on Biodiversity, animals birds and the general well-being of the Dublin Mountains.

Further information to come if requested

Thanking you

Frank Doyle Actual

PS please see attached letter from Conor Daly of the forestry company confirming the presence of the Marsh fritillary butterfly.

Devils bit scabious is also present within the boundaries of the hellfire club and not documented as far as I can see by the further information request.

See the month of August in the Save the Hellfire 2020 calendar for photo taken by local resident Ali McKeever.



land not suitable for planting DN4827F

Conor Daly <conor@theforestrycompany.ie>

Wed 26/02/2020 10:37

To: dolitiedo@hotmail.com <dolitiedo@hotmail.com>

Frank

In can confirm that I walked you land on 14th September 2019 contained in Folio DN4827F owned by FRANK DOYLE (KILAKEE, RATHFARNHAM, COUNTY DUBLIN) land at Woodtown containing 18.22Ha

When assessing the land for your Native woodland forestry application I found that devil's bit scabious and Marsh fritiliary butterfly were present. As there are annex 1 habitats and species we would not be successful in getting permission to plant the land with Native woodland forestry.

Regards

Conor Daly, The Forestry Company, Tubbrid, Kenmare, Co. Kerry.

T: 087-2670992

E: conor@theforestrycompany.ie
W: www.theforestrycompany.ie

CONFIDENTIALITY: The information transmitted is intended only for the person or entity to which it is addressed and may contain confidential and/or privileged material. Any review, retransmission, dissemination or other use of, or taking of any action in reliance upon, this information by persons or entities other than the intended recipient is prohibited. If you received this in error, please contact the sender and delete the material from any computer.



